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FTC Bans 
Non-Compete Agreements 

 

 

 
   

 

 In a 3-2 vote along partisan lines, the Federal Trade Commission adopted 
a final rule to ban new non-compete agreements for all workers as of the 

effective date of the rule, which will be 120 days after publication in the 
Federal Register.  The rule will also ban enforcement of existing non-
compete agreements in effect on the effective date of the rule for all workers 

except senior executives. 
 
 The rule applies to all employees and independent contractors but does 

not include franchisees in a franchise relationship.  The rule exempts non-
compete agreements as part of the sale of a business entity.  Unlike the 

proposed rule, the final rule does not require a 25% ownership stake to 
exempt non-competes in a business sale. 
 

 A senior executive is defined as a worker who makes at least $151,164 
per year and is in a policy making position.  The term “policy making 

position” includes a business entity’s president, chief executive officer or the 
equivalent, any other officer of a business entity who has policy-making 
authority, or any other natural person who has policy-making authority for 

the business entity similar to an officer with policy-making authority. 
 
 The rule does not impose an outright ban on: 

• non-disclosure agreements to protect a company’s proprietary 
information and trade secrets; 

• non-recruitment provisions that prohibit a former worker from 
recruiting a company’s current employees;  

• non-solicitation requirements barring a former worker from 
soliciting a company’s customers; or  

• requirements to repay training costs if the worker did not complete 
an agreed period of work for the company. 

 
But any of those terms might be considered an unfair method of 

competition and thus subject to the ban on non-compete agreements if they 
are so broad or punitive on the worker as to amount to a functional 
prohibition on competing with the company. 

 

https://www.ftc.gov/system/files/ftc_gov/pdf/noncompete-rule.pdf
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Companies that have non-compete agreements with workers must 

give notice to those workers that the agreement will not be enforceable after 
the effective date of the rule.  The FTC has provided model language for 
such notice for the employers to use. 

 
The FTC estimates that the rule will apply to over 101 million workers 

in the United States (California, North Dakota, Oklahoma and Minnesota 

already ban non-compete agreements) and will increase the compensation 
for affected workers by over $53 billion per year, or $524 per worker 

annually. 
 
In the final rule, the FTC noted GAWDA’s survey responses indicating 

that 80% of its member companies used non-compete agreements with at 
least some of their workers. 

 
The U.S. Chamber of Commerce has stated it will challenge the rule in 

court, claiming that the Commission does not have specific authority from 

Congress to impose such a far-reaching requirement on American 
businesses. 

 

A company that fails to abide by notice of violation of an FTC rule may 
be subject to civil penalties of up to $50,120 per violation. 

 
For additional information please contact GAWDA General Counsel 

Rick Schweitzer at rpschweitzer@rpslegal.com or (202) 223-3040 or consult 

with your human resources counsel. 
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